

## **EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE OF COUNCIL**

HIS WORSHIP, THE MAYOR AND COUNCILLORS

SUBJECT: FESTIVALS BURNABY GRANT APPLICATION - NEIGHBOURHOOD EVENTS

The Executive Committee of Council submits the following recommendations for Council's approval:

#11-N-012 National Nikkei Museum & Heritage Centre

## **RECOMMENDATION:**

1. THAT a grant in the amount of \$3,000 be awarded to the National Nikkei Museum & Heritage Centre to support the Nikkei Fall Harvest Fair to be held on 2011 October 01.

## **REPORT**

An application was received from the National Nikkei Museum & Heritage Centre requesting a grant in the amount of \$3,000 to support the inaugural Nikkei Fall Harvest Fair to be held on Saturday, 2011 October 01. The National Nikkei Museum & Heritage Centre endeavours to preserve and promote Japanese-Canadian history, arts and culture through vibrant programs and exhibits that connect generations and inspire diverse audiences. The Nikkei Place grounds will be transformed into a Japanese Fall 'Matsuri' (celebration), including dynamic performances, delicious food vendors, symbolic events, cultural displays and family-friendly activities. The City's grant would be used to support the programming of the festival, and some marketing and administrative costs.

The Executive Committee of Council recommends that a grant in the amount of \$3,000 be awarded to the National Nikkei Museum & Heritage Centre.

Respectfully submitted,

Councillor N.M. Volkow Chair

Copied to: City Manager

Deputy City Manager (Turpin) Director Parks, Recr. & Cult. Services

Director Finance

Councillor P. Calendino Vice Chair

Councillor P. McDonell Member